ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 16th July 2017

Saturday	15 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Billy Whelan RIP (MKG)	15 th Sunday
Sunday	16 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Thanksgiving (DS + RW)	of Ordinary Time
Monday	17 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	Feria
Tuesday	18 th				Feria
Wednesday	19 th	NO I	MORNI	NG SERVICE	Feria
Thursday	20 th				Feria
Friday	21 st				Feria
Saturday	22 nd	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Carol Boulton RIP (TM)	16 th Sunday
Sunday	23 rd	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

Ministries 22 nd /23 rd July	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	P. Greenhalgh, A. Jenkins	M. Etchells	A. Jenkins	J. Peel
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	Y. Campbell, J. Hespe	P&J Peel	T&M Martyn	
Counters	16 th July: NMT		23 rd July: TMM	

'It seems the supreme eternal Goodness (Almighty God) is making us do under coercion what we haven't done for love. He wants holy Church to return to being poor, humble and meek as she was in those holy early days... Ever since the Church has paid more attention to the material than the spiritual, things have gone from bad to worse.' [Catherine of Siena p 190 July MAGNIFICAT]

Diary of the Month

24 – 28th CSSp Annual Assembly for province members alive. Some parents respond and help with the preparations the Holy Ghost Fathers. With this contribution to the - thank you. We would like to see more parents actively **SRPF**, the parish has paid £29,240.00. Will Fell (Treasurer) supporting this monthly effort for our young people.

2018 Synod for Young People is in the process of taking shape. If somebody would like to help the parish to prepare and inform us of happenings, please contact Fr Hugh to arrange a meeting. Young people are our future! There is generously in our parish community. already plenty of information on the internet.

A new edition of the Parish Directory is now being planned. It will be our summer task. There are Directory forms to fill in so the information we have can be updated. Lynda I'ons has kindly agreed to do this new edition. Lynda has also been in touch with you by email so the updating can be done by email or by completing the forms. If your details **<u>have</u> <u>not</u> <u>changed</u>**, please let Lynda know. Obviously, if we don't hear from you, then we make a **Hassop flower arrangers:** Liz Marsh has been doing judgement call as to whether you are included or not.

Parish Finances: £1,759.60 is expected from the Gift Aid office. This amount is for the 4th guarter of 2016-2017 and the parish is very grateful to all who use our Gift Aid channels. If you would like to know more about this parish scheme, please look for and find Lise Elliot. If you don't know who Lise is or what she looks like, then guietly ask Fr Hugh and he will announce it to everybody!

From September we are planning to have a recommissioning of our Readers (16-17th), Lise will prepare something for us re Gift Aid and the parish Counters will have a meeting as well. Will Fell will prepare some notes to help us re our counting procedures. Occasionally, there are Sick and Housebound: : Margaret Taberner, Patricia to plan some new arrangements about weekly collections.

J Cain and C Simpson. New members always welcome.

Parish Finance Committee met on Thursday evening. All members were present so they must really like this **30th** Last Sunday of month, Mass for our young people. No meeting! Thank you all for giving up your evening to come youth Mass in August and our thanks to Sarah, Alex & to serve the parish. The Committee authorised payments to Silvia, Christine and all who help to keep this youth Mass the SRPF of the Diocese and the annual contribution to

> will contact the administrators and he will prepare all the documents required by Nottingham for an external audit. Bernadette has done fantastic work sorting things out for us. Grateful thanks to all who give their time and service so

> Fr Greq Tobin (Glossop) and the parish there will have a LOURDES-IN-A-DAY celebration on 13th August. It is an afternoon service and open to all even if you have never been to Lourdes. See notice boards or look on line.

> **SEND** will host a conference and healing service on Saturday 29th July 9.30am to 5.30pm at Trinity School Hall, Beechdale Rd, NG8 3EZ - open to all and there are plenty of flyers available in both churches.

> Hassop flowers for many years almost alone. We are now moving towards having a small team for this. Be prepared!

> If you support the parish directly through your bank arrangements, please check the parish is receiving your support according to your wishes.

> **Blood Donors** are being sought and there will be an opportunity to donate blood on 25th July in Bakewell.

> **Red Boxes** can be brought to either one of our 2 churches. So far, only 2 boxes have been brought in.

> First Holy Communion - our regular parishioners and visitors can contact Fr Hugh about preparations to be made and period of preparation.

hiccups and the bank then has to contact Tessa. As from Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Eileen Simpson, September, our bank in Bakewell will be closed so we have Rosaline Varnes and Anthony Daws. We also remember the many parishioners and friends not mentioned here.

100 Club winners: L Brooks, B McDermott, K Benson, B & Anniversaries: - We pray this week especially for John Pickard and we remember Mary also along with the many known to us personally. May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £234.50 Loose Plate Bakewell: £46.50 Hassop: £66.25 Total £347.25 Second Collection for Apostleship of the Sea = £228.02 – Thank you for this support for A of S Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!